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Financial Policies

WELCOME to Pediatric Potentials!  We are a private facility in Essex County that specializes in occupational and physical therapy for children.  We are proud of the quality of care that we provide to the children we meet and their families. 

We conduct business on a fee for service basis. This means that payment is expected at the time of service, unless arrangements have been agreed to beforehand. After each session you will be given a “super bill” (receipt) for you to submit to your insurance carrier or keep for your records. 

We recommend that you contact your referral source for an occupational or physical therapy prescription for evaluation and treatment in order to optimize possible insurance coverage. We also recommend that you obtain a letter from your child’s physician supporting medical necessity. That letter will improve the possibilities for reimbursement.  In this changing health care environment, there is less predictability regarding the likelihood of insurance coverage than has previously been our experience.

Know that Pediatric Potentials does not participate with any networks or HMOs at this time. We suggest that you make contact with your insurance carrier prior to your first visit to determine if occupational or physical therapy will be a covered service and to be advised of their procedures for coverage. Retain the name and extension of the person you speak with for your records. Also, keep record of the authorization number/s you are given.  We are a private clinical setting providing pediatric OT and PT care.  Advising your insurance carrier of that fact may help secure coverage at our site.  

While we wish to be as helpful as possible, the responsibility for dealing with insurance matters is yours. As your care provider, our ongoing relationship is with you and your family, not your insurance company.  We will do our best to help facilitate the process, however, the final responsibility for payment is yours.  Under certain circumstances, additional documentation for insurance purposes can be provided upon written request.  There will be an additional charge for documentation and reports.

If your child is ill, please cancel your appointment with as much notice as possible. If less than 24 hours notice is received, you may be charged for your appointment.  Also, if your child is absent from therapy 25% of the time or more, or for four or more consecutive sessions, or there is an extended pattern of non-attendance, therapy will be discontinued unless special arrangements are discussed in advance.  When in doubt about your child’s health, we prefer that you reschedule rather than bringing in your sick child (or siblings). 

Please determine with your therapist the best time for telephone calls. Extended telephone conferences will be billed at quarter hour increments.

As a convenience to you, we accept credit, debit and health savings cards with the Visa or Mastercard logo and will bill your card at the end of the month.  Checks are also accepted but if you prefer to charge treatments to a credit card, your therapist can make this arrangement with you.
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